
  

     

              

 

   
 

      
   

  

 

  

 

    

     

          
    

        
 

 
 

 

  

  
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
   

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Caroline Webber 
Executive, Access and Licensing 
Telephone 020 7282 3892 
Email caroline.webber@orr.gov.uk 

BY EMAIL ONLY 

20 October 2021  

Richard Ashley 
Board Secretary 
Delay Attribution Board 
Floor One, Mimet House 
5a Praed Street 
London 
W2 1NJ 

Dear Richard, 

AMENDMENTS TO THE NOVEMBER 2020 PERFORMANCE DATA ACCURACY 
CODE 

1. The Office of Rail and Road (ORR) has today approved the proposals attached 
to amend the November 2020 Performance Data Accuracy Code (PDAC) submitted 
to it by the Delay Attribution Board (DAB) on 6 October 2021: 

 PDAC 2021/1 will add Paragraph 3.10 to the PDAC.   

2. ORR has approved the amendment because it is satisfied it provides greater 
clarity within the Performance Data Accuracy Code.  

3. The amendments to the PDAC will take effect on 9 January 2022. 

4. A copy of this letter, the approval notice and a copy of the amendment, showing 
the new paragraph to be added to the Performance Data Accuracy Code, will be 
placed on the ORR website. A copy of the approval notice will also be placed on the 
ORR’s public register. 

Yours sincerely 

Caroline Webber  
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